Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on May 1, 2018
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman - Prudential Committee

Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member - Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee
Pete Marks




Superintendent

Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk
Guests in Attendance:


William Brinker



Egremont Water Department

Jenny Clark (left at 4:55p.m.)


Environment Committee of Woman’s Action

Marsha Arland (left at 4:55p.m.)


Environment Committee of Woman’s Action


Wendy Kleinman (left at 4:55p.m.)


Environment Committee of Woman’s Action

The meeting was called to order at 4:35 p.m. by District Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of April 23, 2018:

WF made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 23, 2018 meeting.  RH seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendents Report:

PM stated that spring hydrant flushing will be completed this week.  The valve boxes on Christian Hill Road are being repaired.  Christian Hill Road is being paved and PM is staying ahead of the paving crew.  
Financial Report:
CU informed the board that the FY2019 Warrant has been posted. Notification of the warrant being posted and the date and times of the annual meeting and elections has been sent to the Berkshire Eagle, Berkshire Record, W.S.B.S. and emailed to fire district residents  
New Business:
Inspired by what was done in Concord and Sudbury, the Environment Committee of the Berkshire Women's Action Group wants to ban sales of water bottles 1 liter, or 34 ounces, and smaller and install water refill stations around town to dispense the high-quality town water. Jenny Clark stated “It’s a growing movement across the country, particularly on college campuses”.   The committee is aiming to enact a bylaw that will ban single-use plastic water bottles in the town of Great Barrington . Great Barrington voters will get to decide on May 7th.  If approved, the ban would take effect January 1, 2019.

Walter Atwood adjourned the meeting at 5:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia J. Ullrich

